
Thursday, June 11
7:30 a.m.
Architectural Committee 
Ranch House
CANCELLED

Tuesday, June 16
6 p.m.
MA Board Meeting 
Ranch House

Wednesday, June 17
4:30 p.m.
Covenant Committee
Ranch House

Tuesday, June 23
6 p.m.
MD Board Meeting
Ranch House

Wednesday, June 24
7 p.m.
Open Space Committee 
Dakota Lodge

Thursday, June 25
7:30 a.m. 
Architectural Committee
Ranch House

Saturday, July 4
4th of July Celebration
Ranch House
CANCELLED

Tuesday, July 7
6 p.m.
MA/MD Joint Study Session
Ranch House

Wednesday, July 8
1 p.m.
Historical Society
Ranch House

Thursday, July 9
7:30 a.m.
Architectural Committee 
Ranch House

Wednesday, July 15
4:30 p.m.
Covenant Committee
Ranch House

Saturday, July 18
7:30 p.m.
Flick and Float
CANCELLED

Dates and times are subject
to change, especially in
regard to COVID-19
updates. 

* Information regarding
virtual meetings will be
communicated as
information becomes
available. Please see the
Online Calendar for the most
current information.

Helpful Links
Master Association
Board Meeting
Agendas and Minutes

Master Association
Board Contact Info

Metropolitan District
Board Meeting
Agendas and Minutes

Metropolitan District
Board Contact Info

Committee & Task
Force Agendas &
Minutes

Register for Classes

Home Improvements

KC Fitness Center
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The Ken-Caryl Ranch e-News is emailed to subscribers every Monday
(Tuesday if Monday is a holiday). To submit an item for the e-News, contact

Allison Hefner at allisonh@kcranch.org or 303-979-1876, ext. 108.

Safer-at-Home Updates
We have received direction from the State and CDC for the
opening of aquatic facilities, parks, playgrounds as well as
tennis and fitness facilities.

The District is working toward preparing the Community
Center Pool for opening, followed by the Ranch House Pool.
There is a great deal of work to do to train staff and prepare
the facility, so the Community Center opening date is
anticipated sometime later in June. Construction on the
Ranch House Pool will likely not be completed until July.

Additionally, guidance has been received regarding the
opening of parks and playgrounds. The new State Order
includes the reopening of playgrounds for up to 10 people at
a time, so playgrounds will include signage indicating as
such. Users are strongly encouraged to bring hand sanitizer
and wipes for their own personal use of the playground.

The State Order also includes the relaxation of restriction for
use of parks. Outdoor facilities such as tennis courts,
basketball courts and fields may be used by up to 25 people
at a time per court/field. All permits for use take precedence
over drop-in use. Please email info@kcranch.org to obtain
your field use permit. 

More information on these reopenings as well as the
reopening of our Fitness Center and tennis courts have been
posted to our website and is accessible by clicking on the link
below.

In the meantime, as we work to re-open facilities, parks and
pools, we encourage all residents to visit our online portal to
ensure your account is up-to-date, or set up your account if
you don’t already have one. Please click on the link below to
update or create an account. 

Ken-Caryl Ranch Online Portal

Ken-Caryl Ranch COVID-19 Updates

Spring Storm Causes
Damage to Ranch
House Tennis Courts
Over the past weekend, a
significant storm caused a great
deal of damage to the Ranch
House tennis courts. A portion of

the courts are CLOSED until we can clear the rest of the trees
and assess the full extent of the damage. Crews were out on
Saturday evening to take down two trees that could have
caused additional damage. Please DO NOT enter the area
that has been closed off with caution tape. 

More information is available on our website. Updates and
information will be posted to our social media platforms and
our website as they become available.

Spring Storm Information

Waste Connections
Branch and Debris
Pick-up
Waste Connections drivers will do
their best to pick up branches from
the storm during trash pick-up this week.

Branches must be placed in a trash can, in a trash bag, or tied
and bundled in lengths not to exceed four feet, less than one
foot in diameter and weighing less than 40 pounds. Drivers
cannot pick up loose branches – they will be left on the curb if
they are not in a container or bundled. 

Commercial Vehicle
Rule to Remain
The Master Association

Architectural Committee held a regular meeting on May 28. At
the meeting, the committee voted to keep the commercial
vehicle rule as is. The current rule states:

“Any automobile, truck, or other vehicle which displays
lettering or advertising, carries equipment for a business, or is
equipped for performing services, shall be kept at all times in
an enclosed garage or at an offsite facility.”

Earlier this year, the committee proposed a change to the rule
allowing commercial vehicles to be parked in driveways.
Many residents expressed concerns about the proposed rule
change. After further discussion, the committee feels it is best
for the community for the current rule to remain at this time.
Staff will work to ensure there is more consistent enforcement
of the rule. If you have any questions or concerns, contact
Victoria DeSair at victoriad@kcranch.org.

Summer Special
Event Cancellations 
Due to COVID-19, the Metro
District has made the difficult
decision to cancel this year's 4th
of July celebration and Flick 'n
Float event, scheduled on July 18,
in order to promote public safety and slow the spread of the
corona virus.

We apologize for any inconvenience and are hopeful we can
host these events next summer! 

Trail Etiquette; Be
Especially Cautious
When Encountering
Equestrians
There have been reports recently

from equestrians of other trail users not yielding or
approaching too quickly or passing at too high a speed. Trail
users need to be cautious around horses because even the
best trained horse can act unpredictably if startled and injure
the rider or other trail users. Please follow these guidelines
below when encountering equestrians on the trails:

Bicyclists yield to equestrians, runners and hikers. Keep your
bike under control and at a safe speed. Runners and hikers
yield to equestrians.

Questions? Contact Open Space Manager Sean Warren at
seanw@kcranch.org. For more information, please check out
the June 10 issue of Life at Ken-Caryl. 

We're Hiring!  
The Master Association is looking
to hire a Seasonal Maintenance
Technician to assist with restoring
and seeding unoccupied prairie
dog sites and other open space
projects as needed.

Ideal candidate should have working knowledge of hand
tools. Seasonal Maintenance Technicians will be subject to
hot and cold working conditions outdoors and physically
strenuous work.

For more information, or to apply for this position, visit our
website by clicking on the button below.

Master Association Employment Opportunities

Challenger Soccer
Offers Outdoor
Summer Camps  

Challenger's outdoor, summer camps at the Ranch House are
scheduled to start as early as July! Register today for the
iconic, International Soccer Camp, Next Level Training,
TinyTykes or one of our fantastic Goalkeeper programs!

Challenger Sports has in place health and safety protocols to
help protect campers, parents and coaches.

Before attending camp, these protocols will be shared with all
registrants via email. For more information, including
registration, please click on the button below. 

Challenger Soccer Camp Registration

Tennis, Anyone? 
Get served - in a good way!
There's still availability for adult
beginners who have a "love" of
tennis! Learn the ropes with our
amazing instructors on Saturday
mornings!

For more information, or to
register online, visit our website by clicking on the link below. 

Adult Beginner Tennis Online Registration

Weekly Trails Report 
The Weekly Trails Report from
Ken-Caryl Ranch's Volunteer Trail
Coordinators is available by
clicking on the link below.

Weekly Trails Report

Ranch House, 7676 S. Continental Divide Rd. Littleton, CO 80127, 303-979-1876

Community Center, 1 Club Dr. Littleton, CO 80127, 303-979-2233

Dakota Lodge, 14422 W. Ken-Caryl Ave. Littleton CO 80127, 303-979-1876

Equestrian Center, 303-979-4500

Park Rangers, 303-979-1876, ext. 170
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Subscribe to our email list.
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